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Dear friend!     Train the Trainers 

Training others in the healing power of creativity is a passion of 

ours. Our main priority for this year is to train trainers in the crea-

tivity and healing courses we have written. God has been faithfully 

opening doors to do this.  

Debbie was able to train a group of ladies, both missionaries and 

South Africans, over several weeks to run the journaling course. It 

was a time of tears and laughter as hearts were shared and friend-

ships formed. Many of these ladies plan to use the journaling to 

help others. Debbie also trained a Youth With A Mission (YWAM) 

training school (DTS) to use journaling for their personal growth 

and to reach out to others.  

Together we trained a mixed group of local South Africans, mis-

sionary trainees and missionaries from various nations to run Jus-

tice Creates courses for adults and children. We shared on God's 

heart of creativity and how to create a safe space so people can get 

in touch with the creativity God has placed in them. Then we al-

lowed the participants to try the art and meditation exercises for 

themselves. We had fun as together we were touched by God's 

freedom to create without fear. We pray they will pass this freedom 

onto others as they reach out locally and to refugees in Europe. 
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Mission camps 

by Ralph  We share the vi-

sion of our local partners DISCI-

PLING NATIONS to mobilize 

churches to become more mis-

sional. This quarter I helped facili-

tate two weekend retreats with 

participants from various denomi-

nations and nations. Both were so 

well received and a great blessing 

to all. The highlight of the camp in 

January was the baptism of one of the ladies, who 

was inspired by our Inductive Bible Study Method to 

immediately apply what was learned. As the retreat 

center is right next to a dam, 

she was baptized right there and 

then!  

On the second camp in April we 

focused on the cultural challenges 

that come with reaching out be-

yond our own people group. We 

learned through lectures, video, 

group activity and dramas per-

formed by the participants, which 

of course were hilarious to watch. 

Many heard for the first time that they could do fron-

tier mission - reaching the unreached - in their own 

suburb of Cape Town without even having to leave it! 

http://ralphdeb.info/contactus
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/9ix28pzpwbm7t4t/AAAF5AbY4EapkEi6z_UM9Pg0a?dl=0
http://globemission.org/en
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/9ix28pzpwbm7t4t/AAAF5AbY4EapkEi6z_UM9Pg0a?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/dxldhszcddb44tk/AAClbulIdDkHU2N3VewcrWHWa?dl=0


 

 

Please mail all donations to  PO Box 3040 | Pensacola FL 32516 | USA   Thank you very much! 

Make checks payable to óGlobe Internationalô and use óRalph & Deborah Muenstermannô as memo 

For credit card donations and recurring payment options go to our website ralphdeb.info/partner 
    DONATIONS 

 

Germany Dates  

Arrival: June 23 

Darmstadt / Hessen  

June 23 - July 2  

Gummersbach /
NRW  

July 2 - July 9  

GLOBE MISSION  

July 12 - July 16  

Vacation 

July 18 - July 26  

Departure: July 26 
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Prison Ministry 

by Ralph  Since January I have been trying to 

co-lead the 'Adopt-A-Cell' program with Hope Prison 

Ministry. There have been a lot of discussions with the 

correctional officials and every time the leaders met, 

plans seem to change. There have been delays after 

delays up to the point where we face the possibility of 

closing the entire program. We could not start the Al-

pha Course, nor the Justice Creates course, both of 

which I was very excited about. However, we could 

run a one week course on 'Restorative Justice' with 13 

young men, whom I continue to meet with twice a 

week. As long as this door is open, I would like to 

keep up the relationship with these boys, who are un-

der a lot of pressure from gang members and need a 

lot of positive input in a very challenging environ-

ment. CNN published a news piece (see 

www.ralphdeb.info/cnn-article-pollsmoor) about this 

very prison we work in, a real eye-opener to the con-

ditions, even though we work in a different center of 

that same prison. It is heartbreaking how favoritism, 

incompetence, laziness and bureaucracy make this 

place worse than it needs to be. This prison needs a 

mighty move of God - definitely worth praying for! 

Trauma class 

by Debbie  I am in the midst of facilitating a 'Managing Trauma, Grief and 

Loss' group at the new Emotional Health Center, serving the Overcome/Vrygrond 

communities. It is my third time running the course in this community, where life is 

full of continuous violence. For the first time there are trained counselors to refer 

participants to for free counseling as needed. This is such a delightful answer to 

prayer as the nature of the course can trigger the need for deeper inner healing. 

Most of the ladies in the course are serving in community preschools and have a 

heart to be personally healed and help others. It is also a joy to have a co-facilitator 

running the course with me who has lived in the community and speaks Khosa, the 

local African language. It is her first time teaching adults and it is beautiful to see 

her confidence grow.  

A lady who took the course with me in 2013 is taking it again and shared a testi-

mony with me about her son. One day after class we had spent time praying with 

him as there had been a death threat on his life from gang members. She said the 

next day after we prayed, God did a miracle and the gang members came to the 

school to tell him that they wanted to make peace. She said it had been a changing 

point in her son's life and now he is preparing to go to university. She often reminds 

him: 'Don't you ever forget that God sent that missionary to pray for you and do a 

miracle to save your life.' 

Germany, here we come! 

It has been 3 years since our last visit in Ralph's 

home country and it is time for our regular meet-

ing with our sending agency, GLOBE MISSION. We 

also would love to connect to our German friends, 

family and supporters in 5 short weeks. Check out 

our schedule in the box on the right and let us 

know if you are in the area. We still need some 

things to come together for this trip, so can you 

please pray with us for or help us with 

- lodging in Darmstadt 

- transportation in Gummersbach/ at GLOBE 

- 6-seater car for our holiday at the end 

Check out our website to  
find out about two newly  
published resources: 

www.ralphdeb.info/new-
resources 

http://www.ralphdeb.info/partner
http://globemission.org/en
http://ralphdeb.info/cnn-article-pollsmoor/
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/xqfadkbkjkzhzfs/AAB2vLSR0p2fq4M0DmrxygwRa?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/xqfadkbkjkzhzfs/AAB2vLSR0p2fq4M0DmrxygwRa?dl=0

